
PY 2023 – 2024 Membership Committee  
Meeting Time: Third Wednesday at 10:30 a.m. ET 

 

Chair: Doug Baber, City Administrator, Mexico Beach, (850) 247-7875, 

d.baber@mexicobeachgov.com 

 

Vice Chair: Mario Diaz, City Manager, North Miami Beach, mario.diaz@citynmb.com 

 

Board Liaison: Sharon Ragoonan, Assistant City Manager, Hallandale Beach, (954) 458-3251, 

sragoonan@cohb.org 

 

Tasks: Membership Committee (Goals 2, 4 and 5) 

• Approve new members. 

• Increase membership in the association by reaching out to newly promoted managers 

and assistants and others new to the state. 

• Continue virtual event to welcome new members to the Association and inform them 

of FCCMA opportunities. 

• Encourage new members to participate in FCCMA. 

• Encourage district directors to hold networking events in their districts. 

• Develop opportunities for members to get involved in the Association. 

• Encourage local governments to prepare the next generation of leaders through 

internships, mentoring and other programs. 

• Conduct and review member satisfaction survey to ensure appropriate services are 

offered by FCCMA. 

• Support MITs with a comprehensive MIT program that includes: outreach to MITs, 

updating the MIT Resource Guide, preparing newsletter articles and advocacy that 

encourages temporary assignments and various forms of MIT support. 

• Report quarterly to the Board of Directors. 

 

Continuing Members  

• Taylor Brown, City Manager, Perry, tbrown@cityofperry.net 

• James Clinch, Assistant City Manager, Venice, jclinch@venicefl.gov 

• Donecia Griffin, Executive Assistant to City Administrator, Pensacola, 

dcgriffin@cityofpensacola.com 

• Kaitlyn Griffin, Business Services Coordinator, North Port, kgriffin@northportfl.gov 

• Javarious Jackson, Legislative Aide, Riviera Beach, jgjackson@rivierabeach.org 

• Kevin Lucas, Town Administrator, Jupiter Inlet Colony, lucask@jupiterinletcolony.org 

• Ken Perkins, Fire Chief, Fort Walton Beach, kperkins@fwb.org 

 

New Members 

• John Boehm, Assistant to the City Manager, Palm Beach Gardens, jboehm@pbgfl.com 

• Necole Holton Jacobs, Vice President of Program Development, Elite Business 

Strategies, LLC, Necole.holton@ebsleaders.com 

• Sarah Mirus, Global Real Estate Advisor, Premier Sotheby’s International Realty, 

sarah.mirus@premiersir.com 
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• Nicholas Odame, Student Member, nicholasodame98@gmail.com 

• Charles Rudd, City Manager, Crescent City, citymanager@crescentcity-fl.com 

• Doug Thomas, Senior Vice President, Strategic Government Resources, 

douglasthomas@governmentresource.com 

 

mailto:nicholasodame98@gmail.com
mailto:citymanager@crescentcity-fl.com
mailto:douglasthomas@governmentresource.com

